MINUTES
REGULAR MEETING
TRAIL COMMITTEE
LISBON TOWN HALL VIRTUAL MEETING
WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 10, 2021
7:00 PM

1. The regular virtual meeting of the Trail Committee was called to order by Joseph Lewerk, Chairman, at 7:02 p.m.

MEMBERS PRESENT VIA CONFERENCE CALL: Joseph Lewerk, Randy Baah, Joe Imschweiler,
Terry Joseph, Marcia Shafer, Kevin Shafer

MEMBERS ABSENT: Stephen Brown, Doug Hueg, Chad Johnson OTHERS PRESENT VIA CONFERENCE CALL: Reed Nowakowski, LCS Student Ambassador

- 2. Public Comment NONE
- 3. Approval of Previous Minutes Motion by R. Baah second by M. Shafer to approve the 1/13/2021 regular meeting minutes as presented.

  VOTE: UNANIMOUS, MOTION CARRIED
- 4. Correspondence
  - a. Memo, Lisbon Quarterly Newsletter submissions due by February 12, 2021. Chairman Lewerk reported that he has sent in the submission for the Spring 2021 issue.
  - b. E-mail from Board of Finance Chairman Wayne Donaldson to All Cost Center Managers, Boards, Commissions and Committees dated January 28, 2021 re: Revenue Projections for the 2021-2022 Fiscal Year. Chairman Lewerk reported no revenue for the Trail Committee.

## 5. Old Business

- a. Tavern Trails Chairman Lewerk reported that the new "No Parking Dusk to Dawn" Signage for the parking lot is ready and will be put into the ground as soon as weather permits. It is good to see people are still going out and using the trails as many footprints are noticeable. Parking continues to be an issue at the Burnham Tavern. Mr. Joseph will check with the Town in obtaining a "No Parking Sign" which can be attached to the trail sign.
- b. 78 Kendall Road Review and Discussion. Motion by M. Shafer second by R. Baah to seek funds from the Town for engineer study of parking area at 78 Kendall Road.

**VOTE: UNANIMOUS, MOTION CARRIED** 

- c. Signage for 62 Kimball Rd. Parking Area awaiting installation when weather conditions permit. Discussed under 5a.
- d. Additional Trail from Opposite Kimball Heights Lane Review and Discussion. Motion by R. Baah second by J. Imschweiler to request a \$1,500.00 budget appropriation for 2021-2022 fiscal year re: signage, markers and parking sign.
   VOTE: UNANIMOUS, MOTION CARRIED
- 6. Reports Thank you to Terry Joseph for plowing the Tavern Trails parking lot yesterday. Thank you to the Town for dropping off more woodchips to the parking lot. The spreading of the woodchips will wait until more of the snow is gone so the snow would not get mixed in with the woodchips.

MINUTES
REGULAR MEETING
TRAIL COMMITTEE
WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 10, 2021
Page 2 (cont'd)

- 7. New Business NONE
- 8. Adjournment Motion by K. Shafer second by T. Joseph to adjourn at 7:33 p.m.

  VOTE: UNANIMOUS, MOTION CARRIED

APPROVED:	
	Joseph Lewerk, Chairman

Renee Williams, clerk

RECEIVED FOR RECORD AT LISBON
CT ON 62/16/2021 AT 9:05am
ATTEST. LAURIE TIROCCHI, TOWN CLERK

Maijorie Wakely, asxt